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Welcome back to Term 4, our last term of school for 2021. 

It has been quite a year! One that could not have been imagined with 

lockdown causing one whole school term to become learning and working 

from home. That has been a challenge, demanding another level of skill 

sets for everyone. 

 Congratulations! We all did it! 

How exciting it is to know our students will be coming back. 

Preschool, Kindergarten, Year 1 and Disabilities classes on Monday 18th 

October and all the rest of our students in Year’s 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6 on Monday 

25th October. 

We can’t wait to see them all, with sunny smiles and enthusiastic learning 

eagerness. We can’t wait to hear their noisy chatter, their happy togetherness with friends and teachers and 

listen to their stories of lockdown adventures. It will be just so good to have them back. 

Thank you for your amazing support as a school community. Together we have remained strong, connected 

and committed to providing the best ongoing education for all our school’s students. Working from home and 

then having your children learning from home is such a huge task. Congratulations to you all! 

Congratulations to our school staff as well. What a job they have had. Their learning curve has been 

enormous as they have become online experts and communicators making sure all students and parents 

were always well supported.  

 

But now we’re back and 

we are ecstatic! 
 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


  

Week 3 School Operating Procedures 

 

While we know there is excitement about the return to school, it’s important that we stick to the staged return 

to give us time to be ready to welcome back students onsite. Students will return to face-to-face learning in 

the following order:  

•   from 18 October – Preschool children, and students in Support Unit classes, Kindergarten and Year 1  

•   from 25 October – all remaining year groups. 

 

 

Our COVID-safe return to school plan is NSW Health approved and includes numerous effective practices to 

support the health and wellbeing of our students and staff. These practices include vaccinations, mask 

wearing, reduced mingling of student groups and staff, ventilation in classrooms and continued good 

hygiene and cleaning. 

 

  

As we return to school students will be kept in their cohorts to minimise opportunities for transmission of 

COVID-19 and to enable effective contact tracing and containment. This means minimising interaction 

between students on school grounds and keeping cohorts together where possible.   

We have devised a plan for each separate cohort of students returning to school next week (Week 3) – 

Preschool, Kindergarten, Year 1 and Support Unit classes, to enter and leave the school from 

designated gates. (The plan also takes account of the fact that some students from Year 2 to Year 6 may 

need to attend because home-schooling is not possible for them). The plan also includes ‘staggered start’ 

and finish times for Kindergarten, Year 1 and Support Unit classes as outlined below: 

Preschool – Guliyali Preschool children will enter and leave the grounds of Woy Woy Public School via the 

‘Pencil’ gate on Park Rd. Parents are allowed to accompany their children through the gate as they 

proceed to the sign-on table adjacent to the admin building. Drop-off and pick-up times for preschool 

children are the same as they were pre-learning-from-home operating procedures. 

Kindergarten – Kindergarten children will enter and leave our school premises via the Library gate on Park 

Road. We ask all Kindergarten parents to drop your children off at the Library gate before the 8:50am 

morning bell. In the afternoon, we ask that Kindergarten parents collect your children between 2:30 and 

2:40pm at the Library gate. This will enable us to bring Year 1 children out of the same gate as they have 

become accustomed to doing, after 2:50pm. Having Kindergarten children picked up that little bit earlier 

worked well last year for Kindergarten students, teachers and parents last year when students returned to 

face-to-face learning.  

 



 

We understand that this arrangement might not work for everyone, particularly for those who have more 

than one child at the school.  

The school will have adequate supervision at the Library gate in the afternoon to look after students who are 

waiting for siblings or parents to collect them after 2:40pm.  

Year 1 

We ask parents of children in Year 1 to drop their children off at the Library gate after 9:00am. This 

arrangement is aimed at reducing intermingling between Kindergarten and Year 1 students, and minimising 

footpath congestion as parents of children in the different student cohorts drop-off their children in the 

morning. It’s only ten minutes later than usual but should make all the difference in terms of keeping 

everybody safe. Pick-up for Year 1 students will be at the usual time - 2:50pm at the library gates.  

Students in Support Unit classes 

We ask parents of children in Support Unit classes to drop their children off at the SaCC building gate on 

Bowden Road after 9:00am if possible. This arrangement is aimed at reducing intermingling between Stage 

2 students and students in Support Unit classes, and minimising footpath congestion as parents of children 

in the different student cohorts drop-off their children in the morning. As was previously mentioned, it’s only 

ten minutes later than usual but is an important piece of the COVID-safe puzzle. Pick-up for students in 

Support Unit classes will be at the usual time - 2:50pm at the SaCC building gates. Assisted Student 

Transport and any other existing arrangements for students in the Support Unit arriving and departing the 

school will proceed as per usual timings. Support Unit teachers and SLSO’s will be on hand at the beginning 

and end of each school day to assist students and the families with drop-off and pick-up routines. 

Year 2 

Year 2 students do not return to face-to-face learning until Week 4, beginning on Monday 25th October. 

Minimal supervision will be available for students who need to be at school. We ask that any parents of Year 

2 students who cannot keep their children at home in Week 3, encourage their children to enter and leave 

the school through the school administration building, via the gates to the front office. We understand 

that this arrangement might not work for everyone, particularly for those who have more than one child at 

the school. No student will be turned away at any of the other gates to the school should they arrive at any 

of the other gates. 

Stage 2 (Years 3 and 4) 

Stage 2 students do not return to face-to-face learning until Week 4, beginning on Monday 25th October. 

Minimal supervision will be available for students who need to be at school. We ask that any parents of 

students in Year 3 and 4 who cannot keep their children at home in Week 3, encourage their children to 

enter and leave the school via the SaCC building gates on Bowden Road. Once again, we understand that 

this arrangement might not work for everyone, particularly for those who have more than one child at the 

school. No student will be turned away at any of the other gates to the school should they arrive at any of 

the other gates. 

Stage 3 (Years 5 and 6) 

Stage 3 students do not return to face-to-face learning until Week 4, beginning on Monday 25th October. 

Minimal supervision will be available for students who need to be at school. We ask that any parents of 

students in Year 5 and 6 who cannot keep their children at home in Week 3, encourage their children to 

enter and leave the school via the top gate on Bowden Road, closest to Blackwall Road. Once again, 

we understand that this arrangement might not work for everyone, particularly for those who have more than 

one child at the school. No student will be turned away at any of the other gates to the school should they 

arrive at any of the other gates. 

 

 

 



 

The map below provides a visual summary of the information outlined above: 

 

Throughout the school day, the aforementioned cohorts will be kept separate at break times. We plan to 

stagger break times so that Kindergarten and Stage 1 (Year 1 and Year 2) do not have their breaks at the 

same time, and to allocate different parts of the playground to different cohorts of students on a rotational 

basis, over the course of the school day. Break times will remain as per pre-COVID operations with 50 

minutes for lunch (including eating time) and 25 minutes for recess. All students will have access to the 

canteen at the time designated for their cohort. The canteen will only be accepting orders logged and paid 

for via flexi-schools as we are not able to accept cash payments at this stage. 

Please note: The information presented above relates to Week 3 only. When students in Years 2, 3, 4, 5 

and 6 return in Week 4 different arrangements will need to be put in place. These arrangements will be 

communicated mid- next week. We have made every effort to ensure that our plans are create as little 

disruption as possible for our families. We understand it will not be possible for some families to organise 

multiple drop-off and pick-up scenarios. Where siblings need to enter and leave the school together through 

the same gates at the same time, staff will be happy to facilitate this happening. 

 

Masks are required to be worn on school site by staff indoors and outdoors and are strongly recommended 

for students indoors and outdoors unless exercising or eating. 

 



 

Students are expected to supply their own masks, however we will have masks available for those students 

who do not bring their own mask but would like to wear one. Please be assured that your wishes re. mask 

wearing will be respected. No student will be questioned about why they are not wearing a mask. No 

students will be asked to wear a mask or made to feel that they should be wearing a mask. 

 

  

All staff required on site supporting the return to school will need to be fully vaccinated from 18 October. 

Then from 8 November all staff, contractors, volunteers and students on student placement on a school site 

will need to be fully vaccinated, including Outside of School Hours Care staff.  

 

  

Having open or well-ventilated spaces reduces the risk of transmission of COVID-19 because infectious 

particles are more quickly diffused in the open air. The department will continue to work with NSW Health to 

provide us with advice and guidance on maintaining good ventilation in our school and we will make use of 

our outdoor spaces wherever practical.  

Asset Management Officers from the Department of Education's Asset Management Unit conducted a 

comprehensive audit of ventilation systems in classrooms across the school during the school holidays. 

Remediation works were undertaken during the holiday break and were completed earlier this week. We can 

confirm that all windows and fans in classrooms and learning spaces across the school are functioning as 

they should. 

 

 

During Term 4 many school-based activities will remain on hold until NSW Health advise otherwise. This 

includes large celebrations like assemblies, presentation days and graduations, arts and sports events. As 

health regulations and Department of Education guidelines change we will keep you posted regarding how 

we plan to conduct events such as those mentioned above. 

 

 

Onsite orientations and transition programs are not currently allowed in person on school sites until we are 

advised differently by NSW Health. We’ll share more information in the coming weeks about our school’s 

virtual orientation and transition program.   

 

Ona Buckley and Dan Betts 

Principals 

 



 

 

 

 

While heading back to school is exciting for many students and their families, there will be plenty of changes 

as students, teachers and families adjust to learning in a post-COVID environment. It will undoubtedly take 

time for everyone to come to grips with the new normal, but there are ways to ensure the re-entry process 

goes as smoothly as possible. At school, our teachers will be focussing on re- establishing relationships and 

routines. During this transition back to school period teachers will be re-orienting students with our school 

expectations to keep everybody safe and happy.  

Our new mascot, ‘Yali’ will be used to promote our schools core expectations of being RESPECTFUL, 

RESPONSIBLE and ENGAGED learners and is excited to welcome students back to school next week. 

Thank you to all the community members who submitted names for our mascot. We had over 25 

submissions!! After much discussion ‘Yali’ was chosen as it links nicely to our Preschool name Guliyali. Be 

on the look out next week as Yali will be popping up all over the place reminding us of how to be safe at 

school.  

Getting On Track In Time (GOT IT) Resources to support the return to school 

The NSW Health’s Got It Program has released helpful guides for parents who are now transitioning 

children back to school- based learning. The guide is relevant for parents and care givers and explains that 

children have experienced big changes recently and may find the transition back to normal schooling 

difficult. 

The guide offers insights on: 

– Maintaining connection whilst setting boundaries, 

– Things to do to prepare, 

– How to talk to your child about returning to school, 

– Importantly, where to go for further assistance. 

You can read the guide on the link below. 

COVID-19 Return to School Parent Resource: Got It!  

Got It! has also provided activity sheets for children to help them process their feelings about going back to 

school. 

Children may be experiencing a range of emotions such as feeling: 

– Happy 

– Excited 

– Sad 

– Worried 

– Angry 

– Nervous 

It is important for children to know that the emotions they are feeling are ok. The activity sheets prompt 

children to reflect on these emotions, as well as who they can talk to about their feelings, things they missed 

at school whilst they learned at home, and things they are looking forward to in Term 4. 

It will be useful to download or print the below worksheets and allow your child/ children time to fill them out, 

and then have a conversation about how they’re feeling. 

COVID-19 Kids Activity Sheet 1: Got It!  

 

https://parentsandcarersatwork.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/COVID-19-Return-to-school-parent-resource-Pamphlet.pdf
https://parentsandcarersatwork.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/COVID-19-Kids-activity-sheet-1.docx


 

COVID-19 Kids Activity Sheet 2: Got It!  

For families seeking further support click on the link below to access the most up to date information from 

The NSW Department of Education. 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families#Learning4 

 

 

 

 

 

Wellbeing programs across the school 

Student Wellbeing at Woy Woy Public School is embedded into our daily experiences to enable all children 

and young people to feel supported and to feel a strong sense of belonging. When young people have a strong 

sense of wellbeing, they feel connected to others, and they are more likely to develop safe and trusting 

relationships. Our Student Wellbeing programs will be back in full swing from next week and are designed to 

nurture and support personal development providing students with opportunities to promote positive mindsets, 

independence and resilience.  

 

 

 

Preschool, Kindergarten, Year 1 & Year 2 Programs 

The WorryWoos program aims to develop children’s emotion and social skills, as they learn to cope with their 

own feelings and to sympathise with those of others through story and play. Research has shown that the 

program supports children’s ability to understand and manage emotional difficulties, navigate interpersonal 

skills, develop emotional awareness, empathy and resilience. 

Stage 2 & 3 Mentoring Programs 

Research shows that there are many ways of assisting students who need help to maximise their learning 

outcomes. One effective way of doing this is for teachers and other adults to work with students in small 

groups in a coaching or mentoring roles. This term we are offering opportunities to our Stage 2 and Stage 3 

students to engage in mentoring programs with our Social Worker in Schools student (SWISS), Miss Van 

Asch. The mentoring program addresses many of the emerging social and emotional issues that children in 

our ever-changing world face and may offer extra support as we return to full time attendance.   

If you feel that your child would benefit from exploring the wellbeing programs offered P-6 please contact your 

child’s classroom teacher or Mrs Williams for details.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://parentsandcarersatwork.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/COVID-19-Kids-activity-sheet-2.docx
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families#Learning4


 

Thank you, Country Women’s Association 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Country Women’s Association’s (CWA), Woy Woy branch has been busy during this latest lockdown 

period making handmade colourful masks for our school. Mrs Margret Tabone presented Mr Betts with over 

150 masks for staff to wear on their return to school.  

 

The CWA has been a wonderful support to our school providing hand made library bags and pencil case 

packs to our students. The wonderful fabric masks will be very welcomed by our staff and we thank the 

ladies of the CWA for thinking of us and their continued support.  

 

Michelle Williams  

Assistant Principal  

Student Wellbeing  

 

 

 

A single School Visitor Check-in system for every school across the state is coming form 18 October 2021. 

The Department of Education has partnered with Service NSW to provide a streamlined, digital school sign-

in system for visitors and contractors at every NSW government school. 

• Accelerating your check-ins to as fast as 20 seconds! 

• Linked to NSW Health’s VOVID-19 contact tracing ensuring every school is compliant with the NSW 

COVID-19 mandate. (https://www.nsw.gov.au/media-releases/covid-check-mandate-expanded) 

• Giving every school greater access to streamlined NSW Government services. 

Watch our short parent video (https://youtu.be/g2LKZxKpxBo to see how it works. 

Who can use School Visitor Check-in? 

• Visitors such as parents and carers, contractors, service providers and volunteers. 

Students or visitors under the age of 18 are not required to use School Visitor Check-in. 

School visitor Check-in will be ready from 18 October at all NSW Government schools. 

For more information visit School Visitor Check-in on the Department website. 

 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/media-releases/covid-check-mandate-expanded
https://youtu.be/g2LKZxKpxBo


 

In accordance with advice from NSW HealthExternal link, parents and carers are reminded NOT to send 
children to school if they are unwell, even if they have the mildest flu-like symptoms. 

NSW Health has requested that schools encourage anyone who is unwell or has even mild flu-like 
symptoms, to arrange to be tested through their local medical practitioner or one of the COVID-19 
clinicsExternal link. 

Students and staff with flu-like symptoms need to be tested and provide a copy of a negative COVID-19 test 
result and be symptom-free before being permitted to return to school. 

Students who do not undertake a COVID-19 test will not be permitted to return to school for a 10-day period. 
Additionally, they must be symptom-free for at least 3 days prior to returning to school. 

Directly from: https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-
families#:~:text=School%20attendance,-
Students%20should%20be&text=NSW%20Health%20has%20requested%20that,of%20t
he%20COVID%2D19%20clinics%20.&text=Additionally%2C%20they%20must%20be%20s
ymptom,prior%20to%20returning%20to%20school. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/covid-19/Documents/cho-letter-education.pdf
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/how-to-protect-yourself-and-others/clinics
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/how-to-protect-yourself-and-others/clinics
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families#:~:text=School%20attendance,-Students%20should%20be&text=NSW%20Health%20has%20requested%20that,of%20the%20COVID%2D19%20clinics%20.&text=Additionally%2C%20they%20must%20be%20symptom,prior%20to%20returning%20to%20school
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families#:~:text=School%20attendance,-Students%20should%20be&text=NSW%20Health%20has%20requested%20that,of%20the%20COVID%2D19%20clinics%20.&text=Additionally%2C%20they%20must%20be%20symptom,prior%20to%20returning%20to%20school
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families#:~:text=School%20attendance,-Students%20should%20be&text=NSW%20Health%20has%20requested%20that,of%20the%20COVID%2D19%20clinics%20.&text=Additionally%2C%20they%20must%20be%20symptom,prior%20to%20returning%20to%20school
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families#:~:text=School%20attendance,-Students%20should%20be&text=NSW%20Health%20has%20requested%20that,of%20the%20COVID%2D19%20clinics%20.&text=Additionally%2C%20they%20must%20be%20symptom,prior%20to%20returning%20to%20school
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families#:~:text=School%20attendance,-Students%20should%20be&text=NSW%20Health%20has%20requested%20that,of%20the%20COVID%2D19%20clinics%20.&text=Additionally%2C%20they%20must%20be%20symptom,prior%20to%20returning%20to%20school


 

 

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

**** Unless your enquiry is a matter of urgency please restrict entry into our office area **** 

Office Hours 

School phones are manned from 8:30am until 3:15pm. The office window is opened at 8:30am and closed at 

3:00pm however office staff are available until 3:15pm. There is a teacher on duty at the bus lines until 3:20pm. 

 

Changes to Going Home Arrangements 

Could you please ensure that your child is aware of how they will be going home in the afternoon.If these 

arrangements change during the day it would be appreciated if you could contact the office prior to 2:00pm to 

ensure that the message is passed on to your child. 

 

Skoolbag APP and Website 

You can download the WWPS Skoolbag APP to both iPhone and Android devices. Event updates and 

important information will be sent out via our Skoolbag APP and you can record your child’s absence from 

school here as well. You will also find our School website at http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ which 

is regularly updated with events happening in our school. The School email address for correspondence is 

woywoy-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 

 

Student Mobile Phones 

Students who bring their mobile phone to school are asked to leave them at the office on their arrival and 

collect it at the end of the school day. Students are not permitted to have their phone with them during the 

day. It is also helpful if their name is on their phone. 

 

Late Arrival / Early Departure 

If your child is late arriving to school or needs to leave early for an appointment, a partial absence slip is to be 

printed at the school office and given to the classroom teacher. 

 

Payment of Money to the School 

 

****** EFTPOS IS AVAILABLE IN OUR OFFICE ****** 

 

Understandably, our preferred method of payment for any school costs 

is contactless. 

 

Payments for any school fees or activities can be made either by credit 

card via the Woy Woy Public School Website (http://www.woy-

.schools.nsw.edu.au) using the ‘Make a Payment’ tab or for your 

convenience we have also installed an EFTPOS facility at the front 

office. 

 
Should it be necessary for payment to be made using cash, monies should be placed in an envelope 

with your child’s name, class and reason clearly noted. If payment is for multiple children, each 

must have their own envelope. 

 

Thank you for your support in this matter.  

 

Linda Goldsmith – School Administrative Manager  

 
 

http://www.woy-.schools.nsw.edu.au/
http://www.woy-.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 
 
  
  
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy Woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 

                         JOIN US TODAY       

We are seeking P/Time workers to assist our clients with 

cleaning and accessing the community within school hrs. Apply 

online through the Clean N Care website 

www.cleannncare.com.au or call us on 43681700!  

 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjB0Jyh0-neAhVWWH0KHU32BTUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.woywoyroosters.com.au/cgi-bin/sponsor_view.cgi&psig=AOvVaw3fbZ0LyE_5Dt4ZsUWea7o4&ust=1543032793234386
http://www.cleannncare.com.au/


  

  
   



 


